To:

County Planning Board

From:

Economic Development Department, Tourism & Planning
Date:

June 19, 2013
Subject: 
Planning and Zoning Referrals

13-14 Town of Halcott:  The ZBA is reviewing an area variance regarding a proposed subdivision of property at 900 County Route 1.
Staff Recommendation: Local Decision

13-15 Town of Windham:  Site plan review regarding the addition of two 30'x100' metal storage containers on property at 8 Elm Ridge Road.  There are three storage units on the property now.

Staff Recommendation: Approve with Comments

1. Screening from County Route 65 is recommended.  The need for onsite stormwater control should also be considered.
2. Please note: 

It is important that municipalities recognize that the referrals must be made and County Planning comments must be considered prior to local action in accordance with NYS law.

An approval and/or local decision designation by the County Planning Board should not be construed as a recommendation that the referring agency approve the referral in question.  An approval does not indicate that the County Planning Board has reviewed all local concerns; it indicates that the referral has met certain countywide considerations.  Evaluation of local criteria is the responsibility of the referring agency.
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